Southgate Independent School

Principal’s Report

Board of Education Meeting

October 6, 2011
Professional Development

Kim Simpson, Principal, attended Quality Control Day in Louisville on Sept. 13, 2011.

Kim Simpson, Principal, conducted grade level meetings on Sept. 14, 2011. Discussion included beginning of the school year concerns, issues, successes, scheduling issues, and data binders.

Angie Boyers, Library/Media Specialists, participated in a Gifted Students ILP webinar on Sept. 14, 2011.

Angie Boyers, Library/Media Specialists, participated in an Interventions ILP webinar on Sept. 15, 2011.

Kim Simpson, Principal, attended the ISLN meeting at the MET Center in Erlanger on Sept. 15, 2011.

Kim Simpson, Principal, attended KLA at the Grant Count Board of Education on Sept. 20, 2011.

Kim Simpson, Principal, and Kim Zeek, Title I Coordinator/RtI Specialists, visited New Castle Elementary to observe their RtI process and schedule on Sept. 21, 2011.

Angie Boyers, Library/Media Specialists, held a Parent ILP Training on Sept. 26, 2011.
Several teachers participated in a copier training on Sept. 26, 2011.

Kim Simpson, Principal, and Kim Zeek, Title I Coordinator/RtI Specialists, visited Collins Elementary to observe their RtI process and schedule on Sept. 27, 2011.

Sarah Stevie, MG Language Arts Teacher, attended a “Books to Accessories” writing workshop at NKU on September 28, 2011.

Kelly Gates, Kindergarten Teacher, participated in a NWEA MAP for Primary Grades webinar on Sept. 14, 2011

Kelly Gates, Kindergarten Teacher, Melissa Herald, 3rd/4th Grade Teacher, Shelley Hamberg, MG Science Teacher, Ellen Lyon, 3rd Grade Teacher, Lynda Myers, MG Math Teacher, Donna Hoffman, Preschool Instructional Assistant, Donna Stinson, Preschool Teacher, and Donna Calhoun, 1st Grade Teacher attended CINSAM Night at NKU on Oct., 4 2011.

Angie Boyers, Library/Media Specialists, attended the TRI/TIS meeting on Oct. 5, 2011.

Donna Hoffman, Preschool Instructional Assistant, attended a Teacher Review Night at the Cincinnati Museum Center on Oct. 6, 2011.
Kim Simpson, Principal, Jacki Alexander, Spec. Ed. Director, and Kim Zeek, Title I Coordinator/RtI Specialists, visited Walton-Verona Elementary to observe their RtI process and schedule on Oct. 6, 2011.

Kim Simpson, Principal, attended the ISLN meeting at the MET Center in Erlanger on Oct. 10, 2011.

The RtI Team, Kim Simpson, Jacki Alexander, Kim Zeek, conducted the first RtI grade level meetings on Oct. 12, 2011 to evaluate data for tier purposes.

Lynda Myers, MG Math Teacher, will visit Campbell County High School on Oct. 28, 2011 to observe a veteran teacher teaching SpringBoard Math.

Family Resource and Youth Services Center (FRYSC)

No Report at this Time
SBDM Council 

Attendance Taken at 6:02 PM: 

Present Board Members:   

Melissa Herald 

Mr. Bruce Mullins 

Ken Schutte 

Kim Simpson 

Absent Board Members:   

Kendra Abner 

Mrs. Kacie Browning 

1. Call to Order  

1.1. Welcome  

1.2. Roll Call  

2. Recognitions  

3. Student Support Services  

3.1. Southgate School Library Mission Statement and Policies  

Order #44 - Motion Passed:  Motion to approve First Reading of Library Mission Statement and Policies passed with a motion by Melissa Herald and a second by Ken Schutte and the consensus of the council.  

3.2. ESS Funds  

Order #45 - Motion Passed:  Motion to use ESS funds to purchase AMES and Math Camp passed with a motion by Mr. Bruce Mullins and a second by Melissa Herald and the consensus of the council.  

3.3. Review Student Discipline Code of Conduct Section IV Dress Code  

3.4. Election of SBDM Teacher Minority Representative Process  

Discussion: 

Nominations for Minority teacher representative will be held Sept. 28-30, 2011. Elections will take place during faculty/staff meeting on Oct. 6, 2011 
3.5. Review Budget  

3.6. Review Comprehensive District Improvement Plan  

Comments: 

The CDIP was reviewed by Council members for adherence to objectives. 

4. Student Learning and Support  

4.1. Approval of Minutes from Aug. 23, Sept. 12, and Sept. 19, 2011  

Order #46 - Motion Passed:  Consider approval of minutes from Aug. 23, Sept. 12, and Sept. 19, 2011 passed with a motion by Mr. Bruce Mullins and a second by Melissa Herald and the consensus of the council.  

5. Comments from Audience  

Comments: 

Therese Paul, Lions' Pride President

-Cross Country under way

-Academic Team canceled - no coordinator

-Ludlow has approached Southgate about joining their basketball league this year-no decision made at this point-practice begins Oct. 17

-Cheerleading begins the week of Oct. 3rd

-Walk-A-Thon scheduled for Oct. 24th

-Scavenger Hunt planning begins next week

-Possibility of volleyball for middle grades

Santa Shop 2nd week of Dec.

Ms. Gallichio, Parent

-Concerns about use of Dry Erase markers

-Presented a variety of grant information

Mr. Palm, Superintendent

-Discussed details from Regional Supt. meeting

-SEEK funding in March this year instead of Sept.

Angie Boyers, Library/Media Specialists

-Discussed displaying a Community Reading Wall outside the library

-Student Council will have officer elections this year - student body will vote.

5.1. Extend Meeting  

Order #47 - Motion Passed:  Motion to extend the meeting passed with a motion by Melissa Herald and a second by Mr. Bruce Mullins and the consensus of the council.  

6. Adjourn  

Order #48 - Motion Passed:  Consider approval of adjourning the meeting passed with a motion by Ken Schutte and a second by Mr. Bruce  Mullins and the consensus of the council.  

Community Involvement/ School-Wide Programs & Upcoming Events

Kim Zeek, Title One Coordinator/RtI Specialists, began Title One services at St. Therese on Sept. 12, 2011.
KONA Ice, 8th Grade Fundraiser, was at school on Sept. 16, 2011.

8th Grade EXPLORE testing was administered the week of Sept. 19, 2011.

School-wide MAP testing was administered Sept. 19-30, 2011.

Rob Sanders, FRYSC Director, held an Advisory Meeting at Southgate School on Sept. 22, 2011.

Mid-term progress reports were sent home Sept. 22, 2011.

Southgate employees received flu shots on Sept. 22, 2011.

KONA Ice, 8th Grade Fundraiser, was at school on Sept. 30, 2011.

Angie Boyers and Melissa Herald met with students interested in Student Council the last week of Sept. and elections will be held the second week of Oct.

Cheerleading began on Oct. 5, 2011.

Southgate students and St. Therese students attended a “Salute to America” drug and alcohol prevention program performed by the Wulfe Bros. on Oct. 13, 2011.

